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August 1, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We are outraged at the brutal killing of Jesús Mendoza, who was shot three times in the head while driving his truck.  His murder is an apparent attempt to intimidate his cousin Otoniel de la Roca, a key witness in the 1992 abduction and murder of guerilla commander Efraín Bámaca Velasquez.  (Efraín Bámaca was married to US lawyer and human rights advocate Jennifer Harbury.) 

To prevent de la Roca from giving testimony before the Inter-American Court, he has been warned that his relatives would bear the consequences of his actions; three of them have since been killed. 

We have previously written letters concerning the safety of Otoniel de la Roca (January 24, 2003 and September 23, 2004).  Byron Mendoza, the son of Jesús Mendoza, was killed in October 2002. Threats and harassments continued against de la Roca and his relatives throughout 2003. Another cousin, Galindo Alvarado, was killed in September 2003.  

We protest, in the strongest terms, the alarming increase in human rights violations in Guatemala in the past few years. This seems to be a part of a systematic campaign to silence those who have spoken out against impunity for human rights abuses. Based on the information we have presented here, we strongly urge you to

· ensure that the family of Jesús Mendoza is given the protection that they ask for

· carry out a full, prompt and impartial investigation into the killing of Jesús Mendoza, publish the results and bring those responsible to justice

· ensure that the CICIAS commission is established to dismantle the illegal armed groups operating in Guatemala

· see to it that CICIAS is fully independent so it can properly carry out its mission.

Human rights violations in Guatemala must end. As a consequence of your high position in Guatemala, you have the authority and the responsibility to put an end to human rights violations such as those detailed above. We urge you to do so.

For Peace with Justice,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai

Coordinator

copies:
Dr. Sergio Fernando Morales Alvarado, Human Rights Procurator ~ fax 011-502-238-1734

      
Ambassador Jose Guillermo Castillo, Embassy of Guatemala ~ fax 202-745-1908


Ambassador John Hamilton, US Embassy in Guatemala ~ fax 011-502-334-8477


Robert Boyton, Desk Officer for Guatemala, US State Dept ~ fax 202-647-2597


Network in Solidarity with the People of Guatemala ~ fax 202-223-8221
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The following people hereby urge that you take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
IRTFF











